
Ramblewood Estates Recreation Association, Inc. 
2024 Resident Pool Membership Enrollment Announcement 

 

January 23, 2024 

Dear Ramblewood Estates Homeowner, 

We are just a few short months from the opening of our neighborhood pool.  As a homeowner in Ramblewood 

Estates, you are entitled to membership and are encouraged to participate in the recreation facility.   

The board is hard at work each year getting more homeowners involved in the recreation facility and actively 

seeking ways to make our neighborhood an even better place to live.  Keeping the pool in operation is integral to 

that sense of community and we are pleased that in the past few years the membership has grown.  In fact, last 

year we were at maximum capacity, and we expect the membership to fill up again this year.  As a result of the 

maximum capacity the HOA is in a better position to maintain and improve the recreation facility to better serve 

your family ‘s recreational needs. 

Ramblewood Pool Opening date is Memorial Day Weekend- Saturday May 25, 2024 

Returning members in all categories (resident, non-resident and legacy) are given preference before new non-

resident members are allowed to apply.  As a benefit for Ramblewood Estates residents, the board has opened a 

special application period for returning and new Ramblewood Estates residents.  So, if you have an interest in 

enrolling in or renewing your pool membership this year, you must submit your completed application (address is 

listed on the application) along with all applicable annual association fees and pool membership fees by May 15, 

2024. You may also pay online at www.ramblewoodjackson.com. In lieu of making the entire swimming 

membership payment all at once, you may instead pay the annual association fee, and a $100 nonrefundable 

swimming membership deposit by March 31st.  The balance is due on or before May 15, 2024.   

The pool membership enrollment timeline for accepting applications is as follows: 

Ramblewood Estates Residents   Now thru March 31 

Non-Resident Returning Members  April 1 thru May 1 

*Open enrollment    May 4 until all memberships are sold 

After May 4 and until the last available membership is sold, enrollment will be open on a first come, first served 

basis. 

*Open Enrollment is dependent on space available 

If you have any questions or would like more information, please send an email to ramblewood.pool@gmail.com 

or call Alyce Petty at 731-444-5140.  Thank you again for your continued support and membership of the 

Ramblewood Pool. We look forward to seeing you at the pool this year! 

For your convenience, you can place your membership form in the secure mailbox located at 28 Willowridge 

Circle, Jackson, TN 38305.  Your association annual fee can be placed there also.  No postage stamp is needed. 

Best Regards, 

Membership Committee 
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